

## Chadsgrove School

Telephone: 01527 871511 Email: office@chadsgrove.worcs.sch.uk Website: www.chadsgroveschool.org.uk Meadow Road, Catshill, Bromsgrove, Worcs B61 0JL

> Headteacher: **DEB RATTLEY** M.Ed. B.Ed. NPQEL

16th March 2020

Dear Parent Carers,

I am writing to advise you of the precautionary measures that we have taken as a school in conjunction with the advice from the Department for Education and Public Health England on Coronavirus.

We are taking the following precautionary measures until further notice to keep your children safe, these include:

- No swimming
- No Saturday family swims
- No private therapists/organisations coming into school
- Annual Reviews will take place in the mobile and signing in will take place in the mobile please come into the foyer area of school and you will be escorted externally around the perimeter of the school building to the mobile
- Keeping visitors to an absolute minimum
- No training events
- Leaving your child at reception if they are able to get themselves to class independently or meeting staff in the hall to transfer children - families will not be allowed into classrooms
- No after school clubs, Chestnut or play schemes
- Lunchtimes in classrooms
- No offsite educational trips or visits
- Sending children home who have a persistent cough and/or high temperature

Please do not hesitate to contact me if I can be of any further assistance.

Thank you for your patience and understanding in this matter.

Yours sincerely

Deb Rattley <u>Headteacher</u>















